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In September Club for Kids kicked off for the 2016-2017 school year in Maui, Hawaii at Kamali‛i 

Elementary School. (If your grasp of the Hawaiian language is not all that great, it is pronounced 

Kah mah lee ee. The backward apostrophe between the last two i’s signifies a “guttural stop” or 

break. The pronunciation of Hawaii also has such a break, and in local press, the spelling is 

Hawai‛i, with the backward apostrophe.) We have held 4 club meetings already and have 87 

students who have signed up.  This is considerably fewer kids than we normally have, but the 

school has a lot fewer students this year than in the past few years. The total enrollment for 

students in Grades 2, 3, 4, and 5 is 296, so that means that 29.4 % of all the students have signed 

up already. (Note: Kindergarten students are not allowed to join the stamp club, and 1st grade 

students have to wait until after the Christmas break to join. There will be a lot more kids joining in 

January.) 

We recently received a nice donation of over 300 very colorful stamps featuring tropical fish. We 

gave each student who attended one of these stamps a couple weeks ago.  The kids were very 

happy.  At the next club meeting we allowed them to come up  - one table at a time – and choose 

which stamp they wanted. We will repeat this until we run out of the stamps, probably in two or 

three more meetings. Because this is Hawaii, the kids may be a little more excited about tropical 

fish, but we think that no matter where a stamp club is located, colorful fish will be a big hit.  

Anybody out there got any stamps with tropical fish that you’d like to donate? 

Last year we gave out about 800 first day covers. We already have had several students 

requesting FDC’s this year. The most popular, no surprise, have colorful cachets. The students are 

always excited to get FDC’s with cancellations from “a longtime ago” – meaning before 2010 ! 

There are a lot of students at this school who have a Filipino heritage, many with parents at home 

who speak Tagalog fluently. (Tagalog is spoken by about 1/3 of the people in the Philippines, 

where approximately 150 different languages are spoken.) We received a nice donation of stamps 

from the Philippines, so on our second meeting this year every student who came to stamp club 

received a stamps from the Philippines.  This also was very popular. 

 

If you have something relating to stamp collecting that you think might be appropriate for this newsletter, 

please feel free to send it to Robert W. Martin at the address listed below. 

Comments? Write Robert W. Martin, P.O. Box 1809, Kihei, HI  96753-1809. 

Stamp Collecting Clubs for Kids is a 501 C (3) organization. All donations of $10 or more are provided written 

receipts. 
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